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            ADVISORY COUNCIL OCTOBER 2010


SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES
Armada Free Public Library
September 9, 2010
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:35 a.m. at the Armada Free Public Library.  


Present:
Smith (Armada), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Owens (Lenox), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Harper (Romeo), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Conklin (Shelby), Turgeon (SLC/Sterling Heights), Henderstein (Warren), Frezza, Linsday (SLC)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser),Parus (Harper Woods), Worrell (Mt. Clemens), Graham (Ray), Valade (Roseville), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica)
II. Approval of the Agenda. 
No Quorum 
III. Approval of the Minutes.
No Quorum 

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business
A. Automation

The removal of items from Sirsi for MRRC and TPL is ongoing. Removing TPL items from SLC storage is an involved process that effects the indexing, so this is being done on an incremental basis.
B. Plan of Service/Annual Plan
Thank you to the Annual Plan group, especially Larry Neal who fixed font and formatting issues.
The Plan of Service was mostly based on Michigan State Law. Changes to the Centralized Purchasing Policy approved at the August Board meeting and were added to the Plan of Service. Other changes include the removal of OCLC and Committee and Roundtable minutes should be taken by the chair and are to be distributed to member libraries promptly.
C. Revised 2009/10 and Draft 2010/11 General Fund Budget
It was proposed that Centralized Purchasing remain the same as this year. The 2010/11 Budget includes a 3% cut in state aid. Hopefully more budget information will come from the state before the SLC Board meeting.
D. Revised 2009/10 and Draft 2010/11 Proprietary Fund Budget

Revenues are less because of a drop in staff users, the difference will come from the fund balance. Revenue from TPL and MCL were moved to miscellaneous income. 
Expenditures for benefits were under estimated. Overtime has been cut drastically, and is used during emergencies. System Maintenance is higher because the Evanced software is also included in this line item, along with our maintenance for the shared system. The Internet line item is also higher because it now includes our email service. SVA is lower due to fewer phone calls as TPL left the shared system. 

The proposed budget includes less income from staff users, even though the price was increased by $100 per user. RFID was projected through the end of the project and will try to be completed next year. System maintenance is lower due to the decreased costs from Sirsi. Charlie Nocita is still on medical leave, and we do not know if and or when he will be able to come back to work. His salary and benefits are still included in the 2010/11 proposed budget. Walt is working in the building every other weekend to answer phones and help with minor problems while Charlie is off.
V. Announcements and Information.
A. MLA: Larry Neal
The Bylaws are in the process of being updated, with changes regarding membership dues and board elections. More information will be presented at the Annual Conference.
B. Director’s Report
No word yet on when the second state aid checks will be distributed. 
Jackie from the auditor’s office is coming on Friday to help Pat with the reconciliations. 
As was suggested in the Annual Plan, Tammy and Larry will organize a meeting in January with local legislators to thank them for their support of libraries and inform them about what we do. 

M.E. joined the Budget Committee. Chris will create email list of committees and send the list to directors. Chris will            also look into why the directors email list is receiving a lot of spam. 

ILL is complete, and we are now just waiting for our final invoice from MLC.

VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to the Armada Public Library for hosting the Advisory Council Meeting. 


  ARM – Has promotional materials for children in kindergarten, which includes a goodie bag.
         CLL – Absent.

CHE – Absent
CMPL – Starting with floating collections beginning with audio books. 
EPL – Absent

FRA - Absent
HPW – Absent 
LEN – Is creating a movie trailer for their website and facebook pages.

LWM – McDonald’s is sponsoring a reading program. When the child gets a form stamped 5 times from the library they will get a Happy Meal for free. Richmond is having their annual Richmond Good Old Days festival.

MPL – Has an opening for a Children’s Librarian 30 – 35 hours per week. Friends are hosting a fundraiser next Friday of wine and hors d’oeuvres for phase 2 of library renovations

MTC – Absent
RAY – Absent
ROG – ROK will hopefully be complete by the end of the year. RFID is going slow.
RSV – Absent
SCS – Has 2 vacancies for processing. Waiting to see in anyone from other city departments will transfer into the positions.  
SBL – Looking at a 3% cut in next year’s budget. 
SHL – Library card program in partnership with local businesses is going well. Maybe something to do SLC wide next year.
TPL – Absent
UPL – Abesnt
WPL – In the process of amending the budget and will go before City Council next Tuesday. If Council approves the budget, will be hiring 9 full time positions; 5 clerical, 2 LTA’s and 2 Librarians with 1 being a Branch Librarian Supervisor. The clerical positions will be filled first with internal transfers for other city departments. Also looking at increased hours. Will be closing on the sale of the Whitman and Guest Libraries.
VII. Public Participation.

None.
VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be October 14, 2010 at the Fraser Public Library at 9:30 a.m. 
IX. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
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